VISITORS WELCOMED

Noble Grand Mrs. Beth

at their regular meeting on

Falls; Mrs. Dorothy Page of

Amethyst Rebekah Lodge in

Sully from Thunder Bay.

sick and visiting report.

Thunder Bay and Mrs. Agnes

Mrs. Dora Weaver, PNG

acted as Vice-Grand and Mrs.

Chris Morris presented a lengthy

October 13th.

Macadam welcomed members of

Ruby Rebekah Lodge and visitors

Guests were Mrs. Bella French

of Chimes Rebekah Lodge, Smith

Mrs. Helen Wallace and Mrs. Alice Sparkes gave their semiannual financial reports. Installation of new officers in the lodge will be held on November 3rd by an installing team from Thunder Bay. The President of the Rebekah Assembly, Mrs. Betty Robinson will be a special guest at that meeting.

There will be a dinner for all lodge members and guests prior to the meeting. Convener will be Mrs. Florence Fischer assisted by Mrs. Mary Legault, Mrs. E. Ibey, Mrs. G. Davis, Mrs. E. Johnson, Mrs. H. Wallace and Mrs. A. Sparkes.

Pinewood Court Auxiliary was granted permission to lend the lodge dishes and urn for their tea on October 23rd.

Tickets are now on sale for a quilt which is being sewn by lodge members and to be drawn in December. Anyone who wou like to have tickets or wish to work on the reception committee in June, please contact Mrs. Beth Macadam.

Mrs. Mavis Slater asked members to donate small Christmas gifts for patients in continued page 20....

## WOMEN'S INSTITUE MEETING

Thirteen members of the Schreiber Women's Institue were welcomed by the President, Mrs. John Morris at their regular meeting on October 12th.

Roll call was answered with jars of preserves which were exchanged with other members. Motto of the meeting was "The only joys that live and grow are those we share with others".

The minutes and correspondence were read by Mrs. W. Clemens and cont'd page 20.... the financial report by Mrs. F. Harness.